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TOPICS 
Volume: 5  Issue: 11  November 2022 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 400 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 
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Did you know that local community events/announcements in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear about it and share it for you! 

(We love to hear how the local sporting clubs went throughout the year) 

INTERAGENCY MEETING 
The next Interagency meeting will be held on  

the 14th November from 1.30pm at Lynthia’s Place 
Video link available if you are unable to attend in person, email tambellup@crc.net.au for more information 

To the Broomehill lady who responded to my 
advert last month, regarding an old tractor. 

 

Thankyou for  
responding, 

 unfortunately I have  
 misplaced your     

number, and I am  
unable to call you back 

- could you please  
contact me, again on 

 

0439 107 777 
Thankyou, Steve  

FOUND 

Machine cover found on Beejenup Road, on 
the Northside of  Tambellup – Gnowangerup 
Road. On Friday 14th October. 

Contact Gavin 0428 258 246. 

Did you know…..??? 

• That the Tambellup Volunteer Fire and Emergency     
Service is very active and always welcome to new    
members? 

• That we are about to commence an upgrade of our    
facilities to bring our shed in line with current Work 
Health and Safety requirements? Watch this space! 

• That we now have a social media presence????  Look 
for Tambellup Volunteer Fire and Emergency Service 

on Facebook, like and share!   
We hope to bring seasonal        
preparedness information to the 
community, and updates on Unit 
activities like our pre-season    
training. 

For more information about the 
Tambellup VFES, what we do and 
how you might be involved,     
contact Craig on 0428 251380 or 
Pam on 0427 501966. 

 For Sale at the 

Broomehill Op Shop 

Steelcraft Pram $10.00 

Wooden baby’s cot $10.00 

Infa-secure car seat $8.00 

Small black coffee table $7.00 

White Plastic Chair $5.00 

Bissell 7000s carpet shampooer $5.00 

Umbrellas  $3.00ea 

Plus lots of DVD’s  

Open Thursdays 11.30am - 3.30pm 

Joyleen 9824 1665  
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of the 
Council will be held on Thursday 17th November 
2022 commencing at 4.30pm, at the Tambellup 
Council Chambers.  Members of the public are wel-
come to attend all Council meetings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHOWCASE IN PIXELS – WINNERS! 

The Showcase in Pixels competition is conducted      
annually by the Western Australian Local Government 
Association, coinciding with the WALGA conference 
in Perth.  All  local governments are eligible to invite 
their community to create a themed artwork to be      
displayed on the 45-metre-high digital tower at the 
heart of Yagan Square in Perth City during the          
conference.  The winners of the competition for 2022 
were announced at the WALGA Conference on      
Tuesday 4 October. 
 

We were excited to learn that this year’s Junior Primary 
category winner was the Pre-Primary-Year 3 class at 
Tambellup Primary School!  Inspiration for this year’s 
entry (pictured above) came from the students         
themselves, who, when asked what they liked about 
living where they live, indicated that friendships and the 
environment were important. These themes are          
reflected in the artwork. 
 

Cr Michael White accepted the trophy and gift on      
behalf of the Shire and the Tambellup Primary School 
and will attend a school assembly in Term 4 to present 
the award to the School.  Well done to our littlest      
artists! 
 

HOLLOW LOG GOLF TOURNAMENT 

The Shire was pleased to host the Great Southern local 
government Hollow Log Golf Tournament at the Tam-
bellup Golf Club on 21 October 2022.  A field of 
around 80 players (elected members, staff and spon-
sors) took to the course for an 18 hole two person Am-
brose competition, playing for the prestigious ‘Hollow 
Log’ trophy.  The day was won by the team from the 

Shire of Denmark, which will now host the 2023      
tournament.  The day was enjoyed by all who           
participated.  Funds raised on the day will go to the 
Tambellup Golf Club, to assist with repairs to their club 
house. 
 

Many thanks to the Tambellup Golf Club for running 
the competition, and keeping participants fed and      
hydrated.  We also thank the Tambellup Agricultural 
Society for the loan of the small marquees – with rain 
forecast for the day, we had all our bases covered! Our 
sincere thanks also go to the sponsors of the day for 
their support by way of cash and prizes: 

Hollow Log 2022 - Cr Michael White with the winning 
team from the Shire of Denmark. 
 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

• The Council received the minutes of the 2020/2021 
Annual Electors meeting held on the 15th            
September 2022, and the Local Emergency        
Management Committee meeting held on the 20th 
September 2022. 

ABA Security Acorn Trees & Stumps 

BHT Concrete & Civil Corsign 

Construction Equipment 
Australia 

Davis Bulldozing and 
Earthmoving 

H&H Architects TwinKarri Intelife 

Komatsu Australia Integrated ICT/Market 
Creations Agency 

Norris & Co Interiors Wilsons Brewing 

Squibb Carpentry &        
Cabinets 

Tambellup-Cranbrook 
Community Bank 

Western Stabilisers Westrac 

Albany World of Cars McIntosh & Sons 

Great Southern Fuels QFH Multiparts 

JR & A Hersey T-Quip 

Katanning Better Home 
Living 

Nutrien (Stirling Ag)    
Tambellup 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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• The annual Freedom of Information Statement was 
reviewed by the Council prior to publishing on the 
Shire’s website. 

• A rates concession was granted to the Broomehill 
Village Cooperative (Inc.) for the 2022/2023       
financial year. 

• A subdivision application seeking boundary        
realignments for lots off Broomehill-Gnowangerup 
Rd was supported. 

• An application for planning consent for the          
development of an outbuilding (agricultural storage 
shed) at Lot 4484 Batchelor Rd was approved with 
conditions. 

• The Council determined that the quote provided by 
WesTrac for the purchase of a new front end 
wheeled loader and trade of the existing loader be 
accepted. 

 

WORKS 

Construction works have commenced on the widening 
of Chillicup Rd, with culvert widening and clearing 
works in progress. General maintenance has been      
undertaken on roads, including replacement of road 
signs where required, pothole patching, removal of     
fallen branches, and spraying of road verges for weed 
control. Spring presents ideal conditions for         
maintenance to our ovals, and to date, they have been 
mowed, fertilised, sprayed for broadleaf weeds, clover 
and black beetle and reticulation tested and repaired 
where required. Vertimowing, coring and top dressing 
is yet to be completed.  Fogging of the town sites for 
mosquitos has continued during October. 
 

At the Broomehill Recreation Complex, work has      
commenced to upgrade the drainage to alleviate water 
logging at the northern end of the oval.  The garden    
areas around the new ramps and steps have been planted 
out, and lawn has been installed on the terraces.  
 

Two x 110 kilolitre water tanks have been installed at 
the Tambellup Works Depot, with one x 250 kilolitre 
water tank still to be installed at the Broomehill Works 
Depot.  A standpipe controller system will be installed 
on one tank located at the Tambellup Depot.   
 

STRATEGIC COMMUNITY PLAN REVIEW 

We previously advised that the draft Strategic         
Community Plan would be available following the    
October 2022 Council meeting.  The draft Strategic 
Community Plan will now be considered by the Council 
at the November 2022 Ordinary meeting, and will then 
be available for public information. 
 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN OUR              
HERITAGE PLACES? 

The Shire is undertaking a review of its Municipal     
Inventories, which were compiled by the former Shires 
of Broomehill and Tambellup in the late 1990s.  The 
review process will result in the compilation of a Local 
Heritage List, and the development of a Local Heritage 

Strategy that will inform the Council’s planning        
decisions relating to heritage places in the Shire. 
 

A heritage consultant has been engaged by the Shire to 
re-assess places already listed on the separate             
inventories for Broomehill and Tambellup, and we    
invite members of the community to consider whether 
there are additional places in the Shire that could be 
assessed for inclusion.  These places will be assessed 
prior to making any recommendations to the Council. 
 

A form is available on the Shire’s website for anyone 
wishing to make a place nomination.  For more          
information, please contact Pam Hull at the Shire on 
9825 3555. 
 

IT’S NEARLY BUSHFIRE SEASON 
AGAIN…... 

All residents are advised the PROHIBITED burning 
period commences on the 1st of NOVEMBER 2022.  
No burning is permitted from this date until the 14th of 
FEBRUARY 2023. 
 

Residents are reminded of their obligation to minimise 
the risk of fire on their property.  In particular, on   
townsite and urban land the height of any grass on the 
lot must be no higher than 150mm. Property inspections 
will be undertaken early in November, and owners of 
non-compliant properties will be requested to undertake 
works to reduce the hazard.  For more information 
please contact the CESM, Cindy Pearce on               
0417 071567.  Copies of 2022-2023 Fire Break Order 
booklet, which includes details of all requirements, are 
available at the Shire Administration offices or on the 
Shire’s website at https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/
contact-us/fire-and-emergency-contacts.aspx . 
 

GETTING YOUR HOME OR PROPERTY 
READY FOR THE BUSHFIRE SEASON 

Now is the time to be preparing for the bushfire season.  
There are many small actions you can implement that 
will assist to keep your home safe in the event of a fire, 
and a number of annual tasks that should be considered 
for even more protection.  You should also think about 
the welfare of your pets and livestock – you have a duty 
of care for them, and having a plan means you can act 
early to give them the best chance of survival. 
 

For more information, with tips and checklists, go to 
https://dfes.wa.gov.au/hazard-information/bushfire/
prepare#prepare-your-property 
 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT 
BAN SMS SERVICE – ARE YOUR DETAILS 
ARE CORRECT? 

The Shire provides an SMS service for notification of 
Harvest and Vehicle Movement Bans, road closures and 
other emergency related matters.  Is your mobile num-
ber registered and correct?  Please contact the Shire on 
9825 3555 to check, or register for this service. 

 

https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/contact-us/fire-and-emergency-contacts.aspx
https://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/contact-us/fire-and-emergency-contacts.aspx
https://dfes.wa.gov.au/hazard-information/bushfire/prepare#prepare-your-property
https://dfes.wa.gov.au/hazard-information/bushfire/prepare#prepare-your-property
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ROADWISE – SLOW DOWN AND ENJOY 
THE RIDE! 

Our community is heading into another busy harvest/
Christmas/New Year period, and while it’s a busy, 
stressful time of the year, safety on our roads is para-
mount – so – slow down, don’t drive tired, and be 
aware of trucks and other heavy vehicles that you are 
sharing the road with.  Your family will want you to get 
home safely!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and custom-
ers. If you would like to provide feedback on Shire re-
lated matters, there are a number of ways you can do 
this: 

• Attend in person at either of our Administration Of-
fices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous com-
plaints. For all methods, please include your name and 
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

Tambellup CRC update 
The Tambellup management committee and staff  would like to thank the previous committee       
members for their passion and commitment to this centre over several years. This dedication has made 
such a memorable difference to our community, and we are forever grateful for all their efforts. 

Moving forward, we would like to welcome new and existing committee members to the committee. 

Chairperson: Jennifer Miller 

Vice-chair: Jules Merritt 

Secretary: Carolyn Cunningham 

Treasurer: Steve Bryce 

Committee members: Sophie Lane, Helen Wills, and Khalia Brown 

Ex Officio Shire Representative: Julian Wills 

 

We look forward to a productive year that will connect people and strengthen our community by 
providing a relevant and inclusive service.  
 

Please direct any questions or suggestions to our secretary, Carolyn via email at 
paulncarolyn@bigpond.com  

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:paulncarolyn@bigpond.com
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Enel Green Power sets record at Speed Shears 
novelty event  

The Enel Green Power team was the WINNER of the 
Apex Speed Shears novelty shearing event at the 
Koji Show 2022 with cash prizes donated to the     
Kojonup Apex Club. Team members of the Flat 
Rocks Wind Farm Stage 1 (FRWF S1) Mattia      
Martini (Wind Energy Leader) and Darryl Byatt 
(Health, Safety & Environmental Manager) took on 
the challenge… their win greatly assisted by world 
shearing record holder teammate, Dwayne Black, on 
the tools. Mattia ate a dry Weetbix and Darryl sunk a 
beer before jumping on a tandem bike to pedal power 
a handpiece to shear a sheep live on stage!  

Mattia Martini, a temporary resident of Kojonup 
from Italy, was a surprise performer, only learning 
what a Weetbix was on the day of the event! He     
impressed the crowd, munching down the dry      
Weetbix in less than 30 seconds. Mattia was quoted 
shortly after saying, “I am like a RRRAT!” in his 
thick Italian accent.  

Their overall time of 1 min 30 sec set a record! In 
fact, the task hasn’t been done in sub 2 minutes      
before.  

It will be a hard act to follow next year without 
Mattia, the Weetbix animal, as he leaves us next 
week for his next wind farm project in Colombia. 
Ciao Mattia!  

 

Enel Amazing Race  

Thank you to the 20 teams of pairs who entered the 
Enel Amazing Race event at the Koji Show.        
Competitors had to walk a tight rope, count ear tags, 
apply make-up, wear an arm sling, dig for treasure, 
feed goats, unscramble riddles… and all sorts of    
other fun nonsense.  

Congratulations to Charlie Thorn and Kyle Pollard 
for    winning first place.  

It was a lot of fun with cash prizes for the 1st, 2nd and 
3rd places and wind turbine science activities for     
participants showing good sportsmanship.  

Also, congratulations to Andrew Parker who won the 
Flat Rocks Wind Farm Quiz to take home a LEGO 
Vestas wind turbine, valued at $500.  

Thank you to the Kojonup Show Committee and 
wider community for having Enel Green Power – a 
Platinum Sponsor to the Event – at the 2023 Kojonup 
Show. It was a great way to share information about 

our exciting wind project and get to know Kojonup 
community members!  

 

Construction Activities Update  

Relevant Development Approvals for the Flat Rocks 
Wind Farm Stage 1 have been obtained from the     
Kojonup and Broomehill-Tambellup Shire Councils. 
The planning approval sets out conditions for the 
project, including management plans. These plans 
have been presented to Council for approval with 
some of these plans still undergoing review.          
Following green light from both Shires the following 
activities have commenced:  

• Establishment of the temporary site facilities        
including the site offices, crib room, toilets and skip 
bins.  

• Construction of approved internal roads; and  

• Grading of Warrannup Road between The Batch 
Plant Access and the Quarry Area.  

 

In order to control dust levels while grading works 
are undertaken Westforce, Civil contractors for the 
Project, will operate a water kart in the area.  

 

Community Information Centre now open  

We would like to thank the community members 
who have so far visited our new Community          
Information Centre located at 105 Albany Highway, 
Kojonup (opposite the Post Office). We look         
forward to more visitors between 10am – 2pm each 
Tuesday, or by appointment. We have a range of 
models, brochures, and posters to share key            
information about Flat Rocks Wind Farm Stage One 
– please pop in and say hello!  

Our Community Liaison Officer Olivia Thorn      
welcomes any questions or feedback from the      
community. Olivia can be contacted on 0459 359 399 
or via email: flatrockswindfarm@enel.com.  

Our webpage is updated regularly. For more          
information please visit:  

www.enelgreenpower.com/our-projects/in-
development/flat-rocks-wind-project  

To register for the Flat Rocks Wind Farm Stage One    
Mailing list, please email: flatrock-
swindfarm@enel.com  

 Flat Rocks Wind Farm Stage One –  

Monthly Project Update  
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Above - The Enel Green 
Power team on Show 
Day  

Right - Mattia Martini, 
shearer Dwayne Black 

and Darryl Byatt     
prepare to compete   

Right - The record-
breaking team              

representing Enel  

Above - Andrew Parker with daughter 
Sophie took the giant LEGO prize home  

Below - The Amazing Race 
took children to all corners of 
the Showgrounds 

Left -  The Enel Green   
Power tent attracted lots 
of people keen to learn 
facts about the exciting 
wind project coming to 
their town  

Right - Children explored facts about 
the Flat Rocks Wind Farm to go in the 
draw to WIN a LEGO Vestas wind   
turbine  
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TAMBELLUP PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Congratulation to Mrs Virginia Baker and the P-3 art classes. 

They were the winning entry in this years ‘Showcase in Pixels’ Competition 
for the Junior Category.  Showcase in Pixels is the state’s biggest           
community arts       project.  Artwork comes from  councils all across the 
state, which is then displayed on the digital screen in Yagan Square. 

Tambellup Primary School represented the Shire of Broomehill Tambellup 
by   creating an art piece which reflected the way our students see our    
community. 

We would like to thank the Shire of Broomehill Tambellup for providing the         
opportunity to enter the competition. 
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Category - Junior Primary School  

Mrs. Virginia Baker’s art class years PP – 3 

Acrylic paint and marker on recycled cardboard. 

When looking for inspiration for this year’s entry the children were asked two questions.  

Firstly, what is it that they like about living where they live?  

Secondly, what would you change about where you live?  

They had many different ideas but there were two overriding themes. They wanted to make sure the        
environment was looked after in future years but one thing they did not want to change was the friendships 
they had and the friendly feeling of where they live. The children were asked to create a picture of what a 
good friend looks like. It was heart warming to see and confirm that friends come in all shapes and sizes.  

In the artwork the blue represents the Gordon River which flows through the heart of the shire. The          
surrounding green represents the natural environment that the children want to preserve. The flowers have 
a two-fold representation: the appeal of nature through a child’s eye and the giving of gifts in friendship.  

The pictures created show what a good friend looks like through a child’s eye. They are holding hands to 
represent the friendship that not only the children have but also the   people within the community of the 
Shire.  

It is through this friendship that we can all face change together. 

Our school participated at the Interschool Athletics Carnival in Kojonup last term. All students dis-
played their outstanding athletic  talents and behaviour. 

Congratulations to  Denzel –Runner up Senior Champion Boy 

                                Naomi—Senior Champion Girl 

                                Austin—Equal Runner up Junior Champion Boy 
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DIGITAL TECHNOLOGIES 
ROOM 5 

MRS BAKER 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices                
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however         
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your     
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White 

only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of each 

month. 
Please email 

tbtopics@gmail.com |   
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

or leave your submissions with the Tambellup 
CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

 
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the          

publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We 
accept no responsibility for the content of third-party material, 

including, without limitation, any error, omission, or            
inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material 
submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible 

for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials 
submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the 

material that is defamatory or pursuant to legal matters. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Rachael for further information 0408 938 184 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Alternate Mondays 9am to 11am 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Caitlin 0459 445 994 / Marni 0400 501 848 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to 
offer staff time for a service fee to 

assist with administration work and clerical         
services to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 
original copy, annual auditing of finances, making 

flyers and pamphlets, organising an event etc.          
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Bowling Club News 
 

Opening day was held on the 1st October, it was well attended with 17 members. Trevor Prout was presented 
with his life  membership badge by our President Martin Sadler, along with Pauline Roosendaal & Jim Hull 
who were presented with their     singles championship badges for last season. Trevor opened the day with the 
first roll.  

On Sunday 9th October we travelled to Cranbrook for the Clive Thorn Shield on a very cold day, Tambellup 
won 54 to Cranbrook 48 on a tight competition.  

The Men’s Pennants started on 8th October results are; 

Gnowangerup White – lost 82 – 60 

Broomehill – won 66 – 93  

Gnowangerup Red – won 64 – 72  

 

Ladies Pennants started on 15th October results are; 

Jerramungup – Won!!! (a first for us in our opening game, fantastic effort) 19 – 20  

Ongerup – lost 24 – 14  

The ladies continue to improve with every game, well done.   

 

We would like to welcome new members to join us at Scroungers on a Thursday at 4.30pm  

 

November Fixtures 

Thurs 3rd Scroungers @ 4.30pm 

Sat 5th 
Pennants Round 5 
Men’s Borden v Tambellup@ Borden 

Sat 5th 
Pennants Round 4 
Ladies Jerramungup v Tambellup 
@ Ongerup 

Sun 6th Ladies League Pairs @ Gnowangerup 

Thurs 
10th /Fri 
11th  

Gnowangerup Ladies Classic 

Thurs 10th Scroungers @ 4.30pm 

Sat 12th 
Pennants Round 6 
Men’s Tambellup v Jerramungup 
@ Tambellup 

Thurs 17th Scroungers @ 4.30pm 

Sat 19th & 
Sun 20th 

Ladies ILRR Pairs @ Gnowangerup  

Sat 19th Men’s Harvest BYE 

Thurs 24th Scroungers @ 4.30pm 

Sat 26th 
Pennants Round 7 
Men’s Tambellup BYE – Club Pairs 

Sat 26th 
Pennants Round 5 
Ladies Tambellup v Ongerup @ 
Gnowangerup   

Sun 27th Ladies League Triples @ Jerramungup  
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4 Nov Fri Katanning Tennis Club Quiz Night 

5 Nov Sat Social Tennis, 2pm 

Week 4 Junior Coaching BH 

12 Nov Sat Social Tennis, 2pm 

Week 5 Junior Coaching BH 

19 Nov Sat Social Tennis, 2pm 

Week 6 Junior Coaching TA 

26 Nov Sat Social Tennis, 2pm 

3 Dec Sat Harvest bye?  TBA via Facebook/WhatsApp 

10 Dec Sat Harvest bye? TBA via Facebook/WhatsApp 

17 Dec Sat Social Tennis & Christmas Drinks TBC 

Tambellup Tennis Club Fixtures for 2022  

TAMBELLUP BOWLING CLUB 
On Tuesday 25th October, the bowling club ran the Nutrien/TRT Men’s 4s event. After a couple of wet days 

we got away to a good start, but rain in the afternoon caused the third round to be shortened to 10 ends. 

There were 10 teams competing. Great to see some of our past members still supporting our clun. 

The winners were the Holt boys who had a really good day. 

Second was Steve Faulkner’s team from Albany. 

Third was Nutrien’s team 

A good day was had by all even with the wet and cold finish. 

Thanks to our sponsors Nutrien and TRT whose support makes it possible to hold these events. 
Also a big hand for Pip and her helpers for their work in feeding the troops. Another job well done. 

1st Holt Boys 2nd S Faulkners team (from Albany) 

3rd Nutrien’s team 
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TROY NORRIS GOLF DAY 
Troy’s golf day was held on Saturday 8th October at the Tambellup Golf Club.  We had a total of 
57 players spread between the 18 and 9 hole competition. 

The winners of the 18 hole comp were Rhys Brown, Jedd Herbert and Zac Schlueter.  The       
winners of the 9 hole comp were  Jonno Webster, James Douglas and Lockie Bradshaw. 

At the end of play everyone sat and enjoyed a few drinks and  sausage sizzle happy to be away 
from those dive bombing mozzies.   

Thank you to the sponsors for the day: 

Tambellup Cricket Club, 124 Tambellup Store, David Flick at Carlton United Breweries, Colin & 
Michelle Kingston, Brent Sheridan at WA Country Football, Glenn & Tahlia Norris ,                                 
Norris & Co Interiors. 

Thanks also go to the Tambellup Golf Club for allowing us to use their facilities and course, Neil 
for riding the drinks bike all day, Sophie, Rhys, Paul and Nick for managing the bar, Nick for     
organising the teams, the Shire of Broomehill Tambellup for fogging the mozzies, and to others 
that helped out on the day to make the day run smoothly, we really appreciate it.  

The proceeds of the day ($3700) have been donated to the Golf Club.  They have been so        
supportive of us holding this event each year, it was time to give back. Hopefully this will help 
in some way to the repair of the club house. 

We hope you all enjoyed the day, whether it was for the golf or catching up with friends. 

Marc & Heather, Kris & Lisa, Glenn & Tahlia 
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Round 4 
5th November 

Australs v Tambellup 

Broomehill v Wanderers 

 

Round 5 
12th November 

Broomehill v Kendenup 

Tambellup bye 

 

Round 6 
19th November 

Wanderers v Tambellup 

Broomehill bye 

 

Round 7 
26th November 

Kendenup v Tambellup 

Australs v Broomehill 

 

Round 8 
3th December 

Tambellup v Australs 

Wanderers v Broomehill 

 

Round 9 
10th December  

Tambellup v Wanderers 

Broomehill bye 

Cricket Fixtures 

Tambellup Hockey Club 
Season 2022 Review 

 

This season was very successful for the Tambellup Hockey Club. We welcomed new 
players to our club and d-grade, women and men all played in grand final matches. 

The grand final scores were; 

D-grade - Tambellup (5) def Broomehill (1) 

Goals: Zac Stoney x 2, Leo Cunningham x 2, Tom Sheridan 1 

Women - Kojonup (1) def Tambellup (0) 

Men - Tambellup Gold (2) def Kojonup (0) 

Goals: Josh Holmes 1, Tom Kempin 1 

 

Congratulations to all players and this year’s award winners. 

D-grade – Charlie Letter (f/b) and Leo Cunningham (r/up f&b) 

Women – Tara Simpson (f/b) and Kylie Sadler (r/up f&b) 

Men Gold – Josh Holmes (f/b) and Derek Sadler (r/up f&b)  

Men Back – Tom Kempin (f/b) and James Douglas (r/up f&b) 

Congratulations to Charlie Letter, Tara Simpson, Josh Holmes and Tom Kempin who deservingly won     
fairest and best Association awards. Congratulations to Zoe Letter who was awarded Best on Ground for 
the d-grade grand final. Thank you also to Penny Squibb for presenting medals to the d-grade winners.  

 

Thank you to all our members, parents, families and committee members for a great season. We look       
forward to 2023 and welcome any new players to join us. 
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Tambellup Public Library  
34 Norrish Street Tambellup 6320  

9825 1177 
Email: library@tambellupcrc.net.au 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/  

Adult Fiction / Large Print 

     

Adult Non-Fiction / Non-Fiction DVDs 

     

DVD’s 

     

Junior Fiction / Junior DVD / Junior Non-Fiction 

     

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com
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Would you like to submit        
something into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

List of prices on page 11 or for further information contact the CRC 
on 9825 1177 

 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF THE 
MONTH 5PM 

NO JANUARY EDITION 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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Situated on the Tambellup West 
Road on the old  showgrounds, the  
Tambellup Business Centre has 

available short and long term leases on workshop/storage space 
and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets and 
showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 
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Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Principals: 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Sales & Accounts: 

Kim Adams - 0447 830 948 

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Agronomist: 

Tori Bowman - 0438 912 868 

Tom McInerney - 0429 876 016 

Livestock: Ben Hankinson - 0439 106 450 

Wool: Warren Holt   -   0429 201 507 

Finance: Alysha Turner - 0437 501 520 

DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 
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MRB10069 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 
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PAID 

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 
 

FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  1 
Melbourne Cup 

2 
Afterschool   
Activities 

3 
BH Op Shop 

4 5 

6 7 
Homework Club 

8 9 
Afterschool   
Activities 

10 
BH Op Shop 

11 12 
BH Market Day 

13 
TA Uniting 
Church 

14 
Interagency 
Meeting 
 
Homework Club 

15 16 
Afterschool   
Activities 

17 
Seniors Lunch 
 
BH Op Shop 

18 19 

20 21 
Homework Club 

22 23 
Afterschool   
Activities 

24 
Falls Prevention 
 
BH Op Shop 

25 26 
Stargazing 

27 
TA Uniting 
Church 

28 
Homework Club 

29 30 
Afterschool   
Activities 

December Upcoming Events 
Lions Senior Xmas Lunch - 9th Dec 

BH Community Christmas Party - 18th Dec 

November Calendar 2022 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


